Law Office of Donna B. Brewer
P.O. Box 427
Mystic, CT 06355

March 4, 2016

Perry Zinn Rowthorn

Deputy Attorney General
Office of the Attorney General
55 Elm Street

Hartford, CT 06106

Kevin T. Hansted

Hearing Officer

Office of Health Care Access
Department of Public Health
410 Capitol Avenue
Hartford, CT 06134

Re: Eastern Connecticut Health Network, Inc. and Prospect Medical Holdings,
Inc., Docket Nos. OHCA 15-32016-486 and OAG 15-486-01

Dear Attorneys Rowthorn and Hansted,

The Town of Vernon hereby respectfully requests the opportunity to be an "informal
participant” pursuant to Section 19a-643-39 of the Regulations and to present one
witness to make a statement at the hearing scheduled to be held in Vernon on March
16, 2016, in the above referenced matter. The witness is the Honorable Daniel A.
Champagne, Mayor of the Town of Vernon, 14 Park Place, Vernon, CT 06066. His
statement is expected to require approximately ten minutes.

Respectfully submitted,

W

Donna B. Brewer, Esq.

cc (by first class mail):

Rebecca A. Matthews, Wiggin and Dana
Melinda A. Agsten, Wiggin and Dana

Michele M. Volpe, Bershtein, Volpe and McKeon

Telephone: (860) 572-2954 Email: dbunbrewer@gmail.com



